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HSE HR Circular 009/2014 10th July, 2014.
 
To: Each Member of Leadership Team, HSE; 

Each Regional Director of Performance & Integration, HSE; 
Each Assistant National Director, Human Resources, HSE; 
Each CEO Voluntary Agency / Hospital, HSE. 

 
 
Re: Salary scales to apply to NCHDs on streamlined specialist training programmes 
 
 
 
I refer to the provisions of the attached Department of Health Circular 11/2014 which introduces 
new pay scales for NCHD’s (Specialist Trainees) with effect from 14th July 2014. 
 
 Historically, Non-Consultant Hospital Doctor (NCHD) specialist training programmes have been 
organised in three distinct strands – Internship, Basic Specialist Training (BST) and Higher 
Specialist Training (HST).  
 
In response to challenges arising in the Irish context from lengthy specialist training programmes, 
the “gap year” between BST and HST and uncertainty amongst trainees regarding progression from 
BST to HST; a number of postgraduate training bodies sought and obtained approval from the HSE 
to restructure their specialist training programmes to introduce shorter, streamlined training 
programmes.  
 
The purpose of these programmes is to ensure that:  
 trainees in Ireland progress through training in line with international best practice;  
 trainees have reasonable prospects of progressing through the entirety of the specialist training 

programme (BST and HST combined) subject to meeting the training and educational 
requirements;  

 trainees can make choices at key points of their training pathway regarding specialisation and 
sub-specialisation; and  

 training programmes are aligned with service needs and associated workforce planning, 
ensuring graduate retention and relatively seamless progression to specialist registration and 
eligibility for Consultant posts. 
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In summary, these programmes provide for direct and seamless transition from BST to HST, 
eliminate the “gap years” and in some cases, shorten the overall length of specialist training. 
  
The HSE Medical Education and Training Unit is currently engaging with the remaining relevant 
postgraduate training bodies to introduce comparable streamlined models of training.  
 
Taking the above into account, the attached salary scales should be applied to NCHDs entering or 
participating in streamlined training schemes with effect from 14th July 2014.  
 
Any queries regarding the specialties which have implemented streamlined training schemes should 
be directed to HSE Medical Education and Training Unit at email: met@hse.ie  
 
All other queries regarding the implementation of this circular should be addressed to: Corporate 
Employee Relations Services, HSE HR Directorate, 63-64 Adelaide Road, Dublin 2. Tel: 01 
6626966; Email: info.t@hse.ie 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

    
Frank O’Leary 
(Acting) National Director of Human Resources 
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